
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Letters of Support 
 

 

 

The West of England Major Transport Scheme Programme has received 

over 125 letters of support. 

 

The letters in support of the five schemes and the three rapid transit 

schemes are attached. 

 

Letters in support of the Bath Package and the Weston Package are 

attached to their Best and Final Bid forms. 





















 

 

 

 
JRD/smg         31 August 2011 
 
 
The Rt Hon Philip Hammond MP                     
Secretary of State for Transport 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street 
London 
SW1P 4DR 
 
 
Dear Secretary of State 
 
Major Transport Scheme Bids – Bristol and the West of England  

Business West represents some 2000 business members as the Chambers of Commerce for Bristol, 
Bath, South Gloucestershire and Gloucestershire and through our business leadership team, The 
Initiative, we operate right across the Bristol, Bath and the West of England area and in Swindon & 
Wiltshire.  As the powerful voice for business, with members ranging from companies from small to 
large, we play a major role in shaping and supporting economic growth and success. 
 
Improvement of the transport infrastructure is a critical issue for business in the Bristol, Bath and West 
of England area. Our members have consistently informed us that the increasing difficulty in 
movement is having a direct ability on their ability to both operate and grow.  
 
The cost of congestion is already estimated to be £350m in lost time annually, time that could be put 
to so much better use. Growing pressure is being placed on our existing infrastructure causing delays, 
disruption and unreliable journey times together also with reducing air quality. Access to key services 
and facilities is becoming increasingly difficult for many, including those in rural areas and the one in 
five households without access to a car.  
 
Our Local Enterprise Partnership for the West of England area, which we are centrally involved in, 
recognises the central role major transport investment has on our ability to create new jobs and grow 
our economy and hence it is one its top priorities. 
 
It is therefore with great enthusiasm that we are able to offer our strongest support for all the Major 
Transport Schemes in Bath, Weston Super Mare, Bristol and South Gloucestershire, because they 
affect the entire West of England and the planned improvements all possess overlapping benefits. 
They represent a unique opportunity for major public transport and infrastructure investment into our 
city region for its future growth and prosperity. 
 
 I therefore strongly urge you to approve our bids. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
James Durie 
Director of the Initiative and Chamber - Bristol 
 



   

 

 

 

 

David Rosser  Director
E: david.rosser@cbi.org.uk  
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The Rt Hon Philip Hammond MP 
Secretary of State for Transport 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street 
London 
SW1P 4DR 

 

1 September 2011 

 

 
 

 

Major Transport Scheme Bids – Bristol and the West of England  
 
I am writing on behalf of CBI members in the West of England.  Our member companies are found 
in all sectors of the economy and are of every size.  One of the many factors that unites them is a 
dependence on a quality transport system.  CBI members see improvement of the transport 
infrastructure in the Bristol, Bath and West of England area as a critical issue for business.  
 
Growing pressure is being placed on our existing infrastructure causing delays, disruption and 
unreliable journey times.  A more accessible and comprehensive public transport system is also 
key to improving economic activity rates in the region as economic recovery takes place.   
 
Our Local Enterprise Partnership for the West of England area, in which we are involved, 
recognises the central role major transport investment has on our ability to create new jobs and 
grow our economy and hence it is one its top priorities. 
 
I am therefore very happy to offer our strongest support for all the Major Transport Schemes in 
Bath, Weston Super Mare, Bristol and South Gloucestershire, because they affect the entire West 
of England and the planned improvements all possess overlapping benefits. They represent a 
unique opportunity for major public transport and infrastructure investment into our city region for 
its future growth and prosperity.  I therefore strongly urge you to approve our bids. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Rosser 







 

www.westofenglandlep.co.uk 
C/o West of England Office, Wilder House, Wilder Street, 

Bristol, BS2 8PH 

Date: 12 July 2011 

Email: Peter.jackson2@westofengland.org 

Telephone 0117 922 2729 

John Dowie 
Director, Regional and Local Transport 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DR 

  

 
Dear John 
 
West of England Major Transport Schemes Best and Final Bids 
 
I am sorry that other commitments meant that you were unable to meet with the West of England 
LEP Board members when we visited Westminster on 14 June. Colleagues were very pleased to 
meet with Mostaque Ahmed, and I am writing to confirm the discussion with him about the West of 
England Local Enterprise Partnership’s full support for the five Major Transport Scheme funding 
bids in the area. 
 
The business community is as one in its conviction that these schemes are essential to maintain 
the economic competitiveness and deliver growth within the West of England.  Without these 
schemes the LEP will not be able to deliver its targets for economic growth and new jobs. 
 
Because of the importance of these major transport schemes, the LEP Board nominated Robert 
Sinclair to work closely with the local authorities to ensure a fully co-ordinated approach that 
incorporated the views of business. 
 
You will be aware that we have selected Temple Quarter as an enterprise zone to act as a focus for 
inward investment.  This decision was partly based on the excellent fit with the proposed rapid 
transit scheme and the revitalised rail network.  This development alone should create almost 
17,000 new jobs. 
 
The combination of Temple Quarter and the five designated enterprise areas should deliver more 
that 50,000 new jobs.   The five major transport schemes directly serve five of these six key 
employment locations and are a key component in the early delivery of jobs and economic growth. 
 
You can be assured that the business community and other partners are fully committed to the 
delivery of these schemes. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Colin Skellett, Chair of the West of England Local Enterprise Partnership 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Rt Hon Philip Hammond MP 
Secretary of State for Transport  
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street  
London 
SW1P 4DR Thursday, 1 September, 2011
 

Direct line: +44 (0)117 937 1205 
 

Dear Secretary of State 

 

Major Transport Schemes – Bristol and the West of England 

 

I am the Managing Director of Elizabeth Shaw, a company with a long history supplying fine 
chocolate from within the Bristol and West of England area. I have many concerns about 
the transport infrastructure, which regularly constrains the way my business operates. 
Delays and traffic congestion are significant frustrations for us, and were a contributory 
factor to our locating our Finished Goods warehouse in Wolverhampton. 

The Major Transport Schemes proposed for Bristol and the West of England represent a 
unique opportunity to begin a programme of improvements which will significantly upgrade 
both public transport provision and the infrastructure necessary to access both jobs and 
businesses. As a consequence these schemes are a priority for our business, the economy 
of the City region, and therefore for our Local Enterprise Partnership, of which we are 
active supporters. 

We are currently located on the North Eastern perimeter of Bristol, and find that travel 
times to and from our offices are a major frustration for employees having to travel across 
or around the city. An improved public transport network, particularly linking to the cycle 
network in our area, would reduce those frustrations and could persuade some individuals 
to use a combination of bus and cycling. 

We are also located close to the proposed Emerson’s Green starting point for the link to 
South Bristol via the city centre, and the reduction in congestion in North Bristol and South 
Gloucestershire which this link will deliver will be very welcome. Currently, on your own 
department’s projections, Bristol is the only UK city where commuter travel times have 
been projected to increase from their 2005 levels. 

 I therefore urge you to approve these Major Scheme bids and begin a process that will 
facilitate economic growth for this City Region. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Malachy McReynolds 

Managing Director 

















Institute of Directors, Orchard Street Business Cent re, Kings House, 14 Orchard Street, Bristol, BS1 5EH 

The Rt Hon Philip Hammond MP 
Secretary of State for Transport 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street 
London 
SW1P 4DR 

 

6th September 2011 
 
 

Dear Secretary of State 
 
Major Transport Schemes – Bristol and the West of E ngland 
 
I write to you as Chairman of the Bristol Institute of Directors.  The Bristol IoD represents 
approximately 550 business leaders who come from organisations ranging from owner 
managed companies through to multi-national concerns.  Across the South West of England, 
the IoD represents circa 2,700 business leaders. 
 
As you will be aware, Bristol is a vital economic hub which has performed well despite the 
difficult economic climate.  Bristol’s future growth and ability to attract inward investment is, 
however, hampered by the region’s inadequate transport infrastructure. 
 
Our members regularly express their frustration at the current infrastructure and the 
constraint that it places on their business.  For many years it has had a direct impact on 
business leaders’ ability to maximise the potential of their businesses and in so doing their 
ability to create jobs.   
 
The Major Transport Schemes proposed for Bristol and the West of England represent a 
unique opportunity to begin a programme of improvements which will significantly upgrade 
both the public transport provision and the infrastructure necessary to access both jobs and 
businesses. As a consequence these schemes are a priority for our businesses, the 
economy of the City region and therefore for our Local Enterprise Partnership. 
 
We need a system that enables businesses to move goods with greater ease, that gives 
staff and consumers a genuine alternative to the car, that encourages more people to use 
bikes, that links the city centre to its hinterland, that attracts both established businesses and 
entrepreneurs to set up in the area, and that improves the quality of life for the region’s 
population. 
 
We believe that the Major Transport Schemes in Bristol, Bath, Weston Super Mare, and 
South Gloucestershire will achieve these goals and we therefore urge you to approve these 
Major Scheme bids and to begin a process that will enable economic growth for this City 
Region. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Tom McCarthy 
Chairman of the Bristol Institute of Directors 



The Right Hon Philip Hammond MP 

Secretary of State for transport 

Department for Transport 

Great Minster House 

76 Marsham Street 

London SW1P 4DP 

 

4
th

 September 2011 

 

Dear Secretary of State 

 

Major Transport Schemes – Bristol and the West of England 

 

I represent a significant new business; The National Composites Centre, based at Emerson’s Green, 

Bristol. Due to the current public transport provision the majority of our staff drive to work and 

those that come by bus and train have very long and in some cases convoluted journeys. 

 

We have many concerns about the transport infrastructure, and as we grow we know that it will 

constrict the way we operate in terms of staff attraction and retention as well affecting the 

convenience of potential and current business partners. My company is actively involved in our West 

of England Local Enterprise Partnership to help solve such restrictions to our business.  

 

The Major Transport Schemes proposed for Bristol and the West of England represent a unique 

opportunity to begin a programme of improvements which will significantly upgrade both the public 

transport provision and the infrastructure necessary to access both jobs and businesses. As a 

consequence these schemes are a priority for our business. 

 

The rapid transport link to Emerson’s Green from Bristol centre would enable public transport travel 

to become an increasing mode of choice for employees and also link the outer residential areas 

more easily with employment areas, making it easier for us to encourage job applicants. 

 

A number of our employees cycle to work and we are also encouraging other sustainable ways to get 

to work. The addition of cycle lanes and improved pedestrian facilitates would further encourage 

active travel options improving the health and fitness of our employees 

 

I therefore urge you to approve these Major Scheme bids and begin a process that will enable 

economic growth for this City Region. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Michelle Armitage 

Head of HR 

National Composites Centre 

Bristol & Bath Science Park, 

Feynman Way Central,  

Emersons Green, Bristol BS16 7FS 

Direct Line: 0117 3707 623  Mobile:  0776 8498103 

e-mail: michelle.armitage@nccuk.com 



 

National Express UK Limited 
Birmingham Coach Station 
National Express House 
Mill Lane 
Birmingham B5 6DD 

 

Tel: +44 (0) 8450 130 130 
Fax: +44 (0) 121 423 8684 
www.nationalexpress.com 

National Express UK Limited 
Registered in England No. 5876716 
Registered Office: 
7 Triton Square, London NW1 3HG 

 

Barbara Davies 
Head of Joint Transport Team 
West of England Office 
Wilder House 
Wilder Street 
Bristol 
BS2 8PH 
 
5 September 2011 
 
 
Dear Barbara, 
 
Bus Rapid Transit Proposals – Operator Briefing 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to speak with the rapid transit promoting authorities on 21 
July. National Express is already experienced in the operation of rapid transit systems in the 
UK.  
 
We believe that the level of investment proposed by the Bristol area represents an exciting 
opportunity and we are keen to be involved. We are very interested in participating further in 
this project, and supporting its development.  
 
We would advise careful consideration of vehicle specification with an emphasis on reliability 
and operational flexibility. 
 
Please keep me informed of developments – National Express looks forward to working with 
the West of England councils on this exciting project. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Dave Kaye 
Managing Director – UK Bus 
 
 

 



 

 

Date 6th September 2011 

 
The Right Hon Philip 
Hammond MP 
Secretary of State for 
transport 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DP 
 

Ref HA/0322/DH 
 
Dear Secretary of State, 

WEST OF ENGLAND MAJOR TRANSPORT SCHEMES 

 
As Director of Public Health for Bristol I wish to give my full support to the five major transport 
schemes that the four West of England Councils are submitting. 
 
We will be working with the authorities as they undertake a full comprehensive health impact 
assessment as part the process to achieve the necessary approvals. 
 
The five schemes are based around improving public transport options in the area, reducing the 
number of individual cars entering the built up areas and I am confident they will have significant 
benefits in improving individual activity and reducing carbon emissions locally.  The addition of 
cycle lanes and improved pedestrian facilitates encourage active travel options improving the 
health and fitness of local people. 
 
These new links will improve access to jobs as well as open up new areas to businesses, 
therefore encouraging investment and growth. They will also help disadvantaged communities 
and outer residential areas, which are not currently served by reliable public transport, to access 
employment areas. 
 
There is a need to encourage travel behaviour change among travellers but many are 
constrained by the lack of reliable public transport option. A new rapid transit option would offer a 
much needed and welcome choice for staff who want to find a real alternative to car use.  
 
I strongly urge you to support these schemes. 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
 
 
 
 
Dr Hugh Annett 
Director of Public Health 
Email:  Hugh.Annett@Bristol.nhs.uk 



 Page 2 

 

Tel: 0117 900 2654 
 
Cc Barbara Davies, Head of Joint Transport Team, West of England 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



































 

BETTER TRANSPORT LINKS  
                                                               4 SOUTH BRISTOL 

Group comprising residents from South Bristol neighbourhoods 
  

The Joint Transport Executive, 

West of England House,                                      
Wilder Street, 
Bristol 
BS2 8PH                                                                                        22.6.2011. 
 

West of England Partnership  
                                             Joint Transport Executive   Friday 1st July 2011    
 

STATEMENT      SOUTH BRISTOL LINK 
 
Better Transport Links 4 South Bristol Residents Group was formed in 2010 from 
neighbourhood representatives to respond to the Consultation exercise on the South 
Bristol Link. We wholeheartedly support the proposals for the South Bristol Link and we 
wish to take the opportunity to re-confirm a positive view to the West of England 
Partnership at this time. 
 
We see the following benefits of the South Bristol Link. 
 
Better Access, Traffic Calming and Less Congestion and Pollution. 
The South Bristol Link will provide a definitive route into and out of South Bristol where 
current roads are under great pressure and the Link will make for easier traffic 
movements. We support the modifications proposed as being realistic to the current 
availability of government funds. 
 
The South Bristol Link will make improved traffic calming possible on adjoining 
neighbourhood roads and reduce unacceptably high levels of congestion and pollution 
on the following roads: Winterstoke Road, Parson Street Gyratory, Bedminster Road, 
Bedminster Down Road, Church Road, Whitchurch Lane, Grange Road, Queens Road, 
Highridge Road, Kings Head Lane, St Peters Rise. 
 
Providing more Travel Options 
We see the rapid transit proposal as providing an attractive alternative public transport 
option to car usage from South Bristol into the City Centre and beyond, releasing car 
owners from being tied to their vehicles for journeys in and out of the City. It will also 
provide South Bristol with an improved opportunity to connect up with the major 
transport network. The provision of Cycle ways and walking routes is most welcomed, 
modern in its thinking and no doubt both these mediums of alternative travel will see 
increasing use when in operation. 
 

Underpinning long awaited regeneration of South Bristol 
Members of our Group are in the main long-standing residents of South Bristol, where 
many neighbourhoods continue to be disadvantaged, in relation to the more prosperous 
areas north of the city. We therefore support aspirations to regenerate South Bristol and 



feel the provision of an effective transport infrastructure is the essential basic building 
block to carry through an effective regeneration programme, which in itself will take 
many years to achieve fruition. 
 
An effective South Bristol Link led regeneration programme will bring in more 
businesses, more local jobs and the opportunity for the South Bristol workforce to better 
access Bristol Airport employment opportunities. Similarly, the South Bristol Link offers 
up to the South Bristol workforce the opportunity for better links to jobs at both the Ports 
of Avonmouth and Portbury. 
 
Finally, we welcome the significant public sector investment currently being made into 
into South Bristol, but at present major private sector investment is still to happen. 
South Bristol does not yet provide a good showcase for businesses to locate, it is not 
viewed as a preferred location, but there is the potential to improve the imbalance, which 
currently exists with North Bristol.  
 
Mike Knight. Co-ordinator, Better Transport Links 4 South Bristol 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 












